
 
 
 
 

Date: 17/02/2022 
Reference  SD21A/0359 
Development: Construction of a residential development comprising 3 three to five 

storey blocks of 74 apartments (20 one bed, 48 two bed and 6 three 
bed) all with associated private balconies/terraces to the 
north/south/east/west elevations; vehicular and pedestrian access from 
Hayden's Lane to the north west of the site and closure of the second 
existing vehicular entrance at south west of site; pedestrian access from 
Griffeen Park to the south east of the site; provision of car and cycle 
parking, public and communal spaces, bin stores and all associated site 
development and clearance works, landscaping, boundary treatments 
and other servicing works. 

Location: Hayden's Lane, Adamstown, Lucan, Co. Dublin 
Applicant: Jackie Greene Construction Limited 
App. Type: Permission 
Planning Officer: CAITLIN O'SHEA 
Date Received: 22-Dec-2021 
Decision Due Date: 24-Feb-2022 
 
The Environmental Health Department requires additional information regarding this   
development to fully assess its impact and suitability in this location.  
 

 A noise impact assessment, carried out by appropriately qualified acoustician and 
competent persons, must be submitted in order to assess the potential impact of 
environmental noise from traffic on Haydens Lane if the proposed development is 
completed.   

 In addition the proposed noise assessment must assess if noise from the nearby train 
line will impact on the proposed development. Where deemed necessary a statement 
outlining recommended acoustic control measures that should be incorporated into the 
design and construction of the proposed residential units and/or site to ensure against 
adverse noise impacts on the occupiers must be included.  

 South Dublin County Council Environmental Noise Action Plan 2018 – 2023 
recommends that the noise impact assessment should demonstrate that all facets of the 
UK "Professional Practice Guidance on Planning & Noise" (2017) (ProPG) have been 
followed. 

 Reason:  In the interest of public health. 
 

 
__________________ 
Fiona Byrne  
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
  
     



Tom Prendergast 
Principal Environmental Health Officer  


